
    

 

Leyden Selectboard 

Leyden Town Hall 

Minutes 

September 8, 2016 

 

Selectboard Members Present:  Jeff Neipp, Bill Glabach, Lance Fritz. 

 

Others Present: Bob Hardesty. 

 

Call to order 6:45pm. 

 

Minutes 

 

MOTION:  Lance moved to accept the minutes of September 1 as written.  Approved 

unanimously. 

 

Townsley Plumbing Invoice 

The Board discussed the invoice from Townsley Plumbing received by PVRSD.  Jeff suggested 

that PVRSD pay the bill for the sinks.  We can use Free Cash to reimburse PVRSD.  We should 

subtract $290.00 from the total because we paid for the boiler inspection, which should have 

been paid by PVRSD. 

 

Aerial Lift for Tree Trimming 

The Board discussed the aerial lift that Chief Galvis acquired for the Highway Dept.  They 

agreed that it should be inspected before using.  Also, before using, we should make sure through 

MIIA that workers are covered.  The lift should not be used until it is at least covered for 

liability. 

 

East Hill Rd. Maintenance 

The Board discussed the possibility and advantage of using oil and gravel on East Hill Rd. in 

certain spots.  They will discuss this further with Dave. 

 

Broadband Financing and Budgeting 

The Board decided to meet with the Accountant, FINCOM member, and Bob Ryan to discuss 

how to proceed with the financing and budgeting of the Broadband project.  Topics to discuss 

include Enterprise Funds or regular Town accounts, use MLP or not, and how do we proceed.  

The meeting will be Thursday, September 15, 10:00am at Pearl Rhodes Elementary School.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

MOTION:  Jeff moved to adjourn.  Unanimous.  Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Robert Hardesty 


